### **Table of Contents**

IDNUMR	HOUSEHOLD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
IDNUMXR	UNIQUE CHILD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
STATE	GEOGRAPHICAL LOCATION FOR THIS HOUSEHOLD	1
NEEDTYPE	FLAG. SPECIAL NEEDS, BASED ON FACCT SCREENER	2
AGE	DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW	3
SEX	SEX OF TARGET CHILD	3
HISPANIC	DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC	3
RACER	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD	4
RACE_HI	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD FOR HAWAII	4
RACEASIA	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD WITH ASIAN SPECIFICATION	4
RACENAAN	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD WITH AMERICAN INDIAN/ALASKAN NATIVE SPECIFICATION	5
RELATION	DERIVED. RESPONDENT'S RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD RECODED	5
MOTHER_EDUCR	DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER	5
POVLEVEL	DERIVED. POVERTY LEVEL OF THIS HH BASED ON DHHS GUIDELINES	6
POV200_I	IMPUTED POVERTY LEVEL BELOW 200%	6
MSASTATR	MSA STATUS WITH 500,000 THRESHOLD	6
OTH_LANG	DERIVED, INTERVIEW CONDUCTED IN LANGUAGE OTHER THAN ENGLISH	6
UNINS_YR	PAST 12 MONTHS, CHILD EVER NOT INSURED. DERIVED	7
MS_UNINS	PAST 12 MONTHS, # OF MONTHS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	7
YS_UNINS	# OF YEARS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	7
C7Q15R01	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	8
C7Q15R02	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICARE	8
C7Q15R03	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY TITLE V	8
C7Q15R04	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	8
C7Q15R05	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDIGAP	9
C7Q15R06	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY	9
C7Q15R07	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY INDIAN HEALTH SVC	9
C7Q15R08	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	9
C7Q15R09	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE-SERVICE PLAN	10
C7Q15R10	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY OTHER	10
CHIPNAME	FLAG. CHILD'S STATE HAS NO S-CHIP NAME OR IS SAME AS MEDICAID	10
MEDICAID	CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	10
SCHIP	CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	10
PRIVATE	CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	11
MILITARY	CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE	11
TITLEV	CHILD COVERED BY TITLE -V	11
SLAITS National Surv	vey of Children with Special Health Care Needs Codebook	i

OTHERINS	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE	11
UNKINS	CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE	11
NATIVINS	CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE	11
SINGLINS	CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN	12
OTHERPUB	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE	12
UNINS	CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION	12
C12Q1	MAIN REASON CHILD HAS NO HEALTH INSURANCE	13
C12Q1A01	REASON - COSTS TOO MUCH	14
C12Q1A02	REASON - DON'T NEED INSURANCE/DON'T GET SICK	14
C12Q1A03	REASON - NO FAMILY MEMBER EMPLOYED	14
C12Q1A04	REASON - CAN'T GET INSURANCE THROUGH EMPLOYER	15
C12Q1A05	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO CHILD'S HEALTH STATUS	15
C12Q1A06	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO AGE/LEFT SCHOOL	15
C12Q1A07	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO RULE VIOLATION	16
C12Q1A08	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO INCREASE IN INCOME	16
C12Q1A09	REASON - INSURANCE ENDED AFTER PREGNANCY	16
C12Q1A10	REASON - USED UP AVAILABLE BENEFITS	17
C12Q1A11	REASON - DON'T KNOW HOW TO GET INSURANCE	17
C12Q1A12	REASON - OTHER	17
C12Q1A13	REASON - NO OTHER REASONS	18
C12Q1A14	REASON - CHANGING JOBS OR INSURANCE POLICIES	18
C12Q1A15	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO CITIZENSHIP/LACK OF SSN	18
C12Q1A16	REASON - APPLIED - WAITING FOR PAPERWORK TO CLEAR	18
C12Q1A17	REASON - JUST DON'T HAVE/HAVEN'T APPLIED/INTEND TO APPLY	18
C12Q1A19	REASON - MOVED BETWEEN STATES OR REGIONS	19
C12Q1A20	REASON - HAVE INSURANCE BUT IT IS NOT COMPREHENSIVE	19
C12Q1A21	REASON - PROBLEMS WITH PLAN/RECERTIFICATION/PLAN EXPIRED	19
C12Q1A22	REASON - APPLICATION PROCESS TOO COMPLICATED	19
C12Q1A23	REASON - INELIGIBLE - OTHER OR UNKNOWN REASON	19
C12Q1A24	REASON - DON'T LIKE AVAILABLE INS CHOICES/PLAN FEATURES	19
C12Q1A25	REASON - OTHER PARENT'S RESPONSIBILITY	20
C12Q2	BEFORE INT, RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID	20
C12Q2A	PERCEIVED DIFF TO COMPLETE MEDICAID APPLICATION	20
C12Q2B	CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID	21
C12Q2C	RESPONDENT EVER APPLIED FOR MEDICAID FOR CHILD	21
C12Q2D	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR MEDICAID - NUMBER	21
C12Q2D1	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR MEDICAID - TIME PERIOD	23
C12Q3	RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT STATE S-CHIP	23
C12Q3A	PERCEIVED DIFF TO COMPLETE S-CHIP APPLICATION	23

C12Q3B	CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP	24
C12Q3C	RESPONDENT EVER APPLIED FOR S-CHIP FOR CHILD	24
C12Q3D	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR S-CHIP - NUMBER	24
C12Q3D1	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR S-CHIP - TIME PERIOD	25
C12Q4	WHERE FIRST HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID OR S-CHIP	26
C12Q5	RESPONDENT THINKS CHILD MEDICAID/S-CHIP ELIGIBLE	26
C12Q6	WOULD ENROLL CHILD IF ELIGIBLE	27
C12Q6A	MAIN REASON WOULD NOT ENROLL CHILD	27
C12Q6B01	OTHER - INSURANCE NOT NEEDED	28
C12Q6B02	OTHER - COSTS TOO MUCH	28
C12Q6B03	OTHER - DON'T LIKE PEOPLE AT APPLICATION OFFICE	28
C12Q6B04	OTHER - DON'T LIKE DOCTORS IN HEALTH PLAN	28
C12Q6B05	OTHER - HEARD BAD THINGS ABOUT THE PROGRAM	29
C12Q6B06	OTHER - TAKES TOO MUCH TIME TO APPLY	29
C12Q6B07	OTHER - DON'T WANT TO MEET APP REQUIREMENTS	29
C12Q6B08	OTHER - DON'T WANT WELFARE/PUBLIC ASSISTANCE	29
C12Q6B09	OTHER - WORRIES ABOUT CITIZENSHIP	30
C12Q6B10	OTHER - OTHER	30
C12Q6B11	OTHER - NO OTHER REASONS	30
C12Q6B12	OTHER - EXPECT TO HAVE OTHER INS/BE ELIGIBLE SOON	30
C12Q6C	MAIN REASON CHILD NOT ENROLLED IN MEDICAID OR S-CHIP	31
C12Q7	TRIED TO ENROLL CHILD BUT NOT COMPLETED PROCESS	31
C12Q7A	IN WHICH PROGRAM TRIED TO ENROLL CHILD	32
C12Q7B	REASON DID NOT COMPLETE ENROLLMENT PROCESS	32
C13Q1R	DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY	33
C13Q2R	CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE	33
C13Q3R	KIND OF PLACE CHILD RECEIVES CARE	34
C13Q4R	REGULAR AND ROUTINE HEALTH CARE SOURCES THE SAME	34
C13Q4AR	PLACE WHERE CHILD RECEIVES ROUTINE CARE	35
C13Q4BR	CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER	35
C13Q4CR	KIND OF PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER	36
C13Q5R	LAST 12 MOS, R DELAYED OR WENT WITHOUT HEALTH CARE	36
C13Q6_01R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	36
C13Q601AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	37
C13Q61B1R	ROUTINE CARE - COST TOO MUCH	37
C13Q61B2R	ROUTINE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	37
C13Q61B3R	ROUTINE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	38
C13Q61B4R	ROUTINE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	38
C13Q61B5R	ROUTINE CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	38

C13Q61B6R	ROUTINE CARE - OTHER	39
C13Q61B7R	ROUTINE CARE - NO INSURANCE	39
C13Q61B9R	ROUTINE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	39
C13Q61B10R	ROUTINE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	39
C13Q61B11R	ROUTINE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	39
C13Q61B12R	ROUTINE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	40
C13Q61B15R	ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	40
C13Q61B16R	ROUTINE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	40
C13Q6_02R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED CARE FROM SPECIALTY DOCTOR	40
C13Q602AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	40
C13Q62B1R	SPECIALIST - COST TOO MUCH	41
C13Q62B2R	SPECIALIST - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	41
C13Q62B3R	SPECIALIST - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	41
C13Q62B4R	SPECIALIST - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	42
C13Q62B5R	SPECIALIST - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	42
C13Q62B6R	SPECIALIST - OTHER	42
C13Q62B7R	SPECIALIST - NO INSURANCE	42
C13Q62B8R	SPECIALIST - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	43
C13Q62B9R	SPECIALIST - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	43
C13Q62B10R	SPECIALIST - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	43
C13Q62B11R	SPECIALIST - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	43
C13Q62B12R	SPECIALIST - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	43
C13Q62B16R	SPECIALIST - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	43
C13Q6_03R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED DENTAL CARE	44
C13Q603AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	44
C13Q63B1R	DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH	44
C13Q63B2R	DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	45
C13Q63B3R	DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	45
C13Q63B4R	DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	45
C13Q63B5R	DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	46
C13Q63B6R	DENTAL CARE - OTHER	46
C13Q63B7R	DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE	46
C13Q63B9R	DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	46
C13Q63B10R	DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	47
C13Q63B11R	DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	47
C13Q63B12R	DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	47
C13Q63B15R	DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	47
C13Q63B16R	DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	47
C13Q6_04R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED PRESCRIPTION MEDS	48

C13Q604AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	48
C13Q64B1R	PRESCRIPTIONS - COST TOO MUCH	48
C13Q64B2R	PRESCRIPTIONS - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	48
C13Q64B3R	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	49
C13Q64B4R	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	49
C13Q64B5R	PRESCRIPTIONS - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	49
C13Q64B6R	PRESCRIPTIONS - OTHER	49
C13Q64B7R	PRESCRIPTIONS - NO INSURANCE	50
C13Q64B9R	PRESCRIPTIONS - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	50
C13Q64B11R	PRESCRIPTIONS - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	50
C13Q64B12R	PRESCRIPTIONS - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	50
C13Q64B15R	PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	50
C13Q64B16R	PRESCRIPTIONS - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	50
C13Q6_05R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED PHYS/OCCUP/SPEECH	51
C13Q605AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	51
C13Q65B1R	THERAPY - COST TOO MUCH	51
C13Q65B2R	THERAPY - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	51
C13Q65B3R	THERAPY - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	52
C13Q65B4R	THERAPY - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	52
C13Q65B5R	THERAPY - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	
C13Q65B6R	THERAPY - OTHER	53
C13Q65B7R	THERAPY - NO INSURANCE	53
C13Q65B9R	THERAPY - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	53
C13Q65B12R	THERAPY - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	53
C13Q6_06R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE	53
C13Q606AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	54
C13Q66B1R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH	54
C13Q66B2R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	54
C13Q66B3R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	54
C13Q66B4R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	55
C13Q66B5R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	55
C13Q66B6R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - OTHER	55
C13Q66B7R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE	55
C13Q66B9R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	56
C13Q66B11R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	56
C13Q66B16R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	56
C13Q6_07R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT	56
C13Q607AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED	57
C13Q67B1R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COST TOO MUCH	57

C13Q67B2R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	57
C13Q67B3R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	57
C13Q67B4R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	58
C13Q67B5R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	58
C13Q67B6R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - OTHER	58
C13Q67B11R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	58
C13Q67B16R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	59
C13Q6_09R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED EYEGLASSES/VISION CARE	59
C13Q609AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	59
C13Q6_10R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED HEARING AIDS OR CARE	59
C13Q610AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	60
C13Q7R	12 MOS, # OF VISITS TO DOCTOR OR HEALTH CARE PROVIDER RECODED	60
C13Q8R	LAST 12 MOS,OUT-OF-POCKET MED EXPENSES <=\$500	61
C13Q9R	LAST 12 MOS, OUT-OF-POCKET MED EXPENSES >\$500	61
C13Q10R	CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS	61
WEIGHT_I	INTERVIEW WEIGHT	61
Alphabetic Listing b	y Variable Label	62

#### IDNUMR HOUSEHOLD ID NUMBER RECODED

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215162 100.00 VALID VALUE

#### IDNUMXR UNIQUE CHILD ID NUMBER RECODED

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215162 100.00 VALID VALUE

### STATE GEOGRAPHICAL LOCATION FOR THIS HOUSEHOLD

Frequency Pe	ercent	Response
4780	2.22	1-AK
4242	1.97	2-AL
4046	1.88	3-AR
4699	2.18	4-AZ
5420	2.52	5-CA
4562	2.12	6-CO
3890	1.81	7-CT
4389	2.04	8-DC
3719	1.73	9-DE
4494	2.09	10-FL
4438	2.06	11-GA
5380	2.50	12-HI
4391	2.04	13-IA
4519	2.10	14-ID
4455	2.07	15-IL
3968	1.84	16-IN
3784	1.76	17-KS
3760	1.75	18-KY
3596	1.67	19-LA
3828	1.78	20-MA
3718	1.73	21-MD
3550	1.65	22-ME
3902	1.81	23-MI
4080	1.90	24-MN
4635	2.15	25-MO
4382	2.04	26-MS
4418	2.05	27-MT
3978	1.85	28-NC
4386	2.04	29-ND

Frequency	Percent	Response
4208	1.96	30-NE
3726	1.73	31-NH
4510	2.10	32-NJ
4587	2.13	33-NM
4990	2.32	34-NV
4701	2.18	35-NY
4005	1.86	36-OH
3964	1.84	37-OK
4061	1.89	38-OR
4273	1.99	39-PA
3808	1.77	40-RI
4036	1.88	41-SC
4588	2.13	42-SD
3946	1.83	43-TN
4473	2.08	44-TX
4377	2.03	45-UT
3650	1.70	46-VA
3737	1.74	47-VT
3941	1.83	48-WA
4083	1.90	49-WI
3809	1.77	50-WV
4280	1.99	51-WY

### NEEDTYPE FLAG. SPECIAL NEEDS, BASED ON FACCT SCREENER

Frequency	Percent Percent	Response
176296	81.94	1-THIS CHILD IS NOT A CHILD WITH SPECIAL NEEDS
38866	18.06	2-THIS CHILD IS A CHILD WITH SPECIAL NEEDS

### AGE DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
140	0.07	.M-MISSING
11787	5.48	0
12294	5.71	1
9983	4.64	2
11712	5.44	3
11053	5.14	4
10978	5.10	5
11062	5.14	6
11466	5.33	7
11410	5.30	8
11807	5.49	9
12299	5.72	10
12348	5.74	11
12361	5.74	12
12329	5.73	13
12660	5.88	14
13321	6.19	15
13610	6.33	16
12542	5.83	17

### SEX SEX OF TARGET CHILD

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	Response
29	0.01	.M-MISSING
111080	51.63	1-MALE
103808	48.25	2-FEMALE
34	0.02	6-DK
211	0.10	7-REF

### HISPANIC DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC

Response	Percent Percent	Frequency F
.M-MISSING	0.02	48
0-NO	87.81	188935
1-YES	11.77	25322
6-DK	0.23	487
7-REF	0.17	370

### RACER DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
45	0.02	.M-MISSING
163895	76.17	1-WHITE ONLY
22985	10.68	2-BLACK ONLY
7183	3.34	3-MULTIRACIAL
19462	9.05	4-OTHER
660	0.31	96-DK
932	0.43	97-REFUSED

### RACE\_HI DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD FOR HAWAII

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
209782	97.50	.M-MISSING
1295	0.60	1-WHITE ONLY
167	0.08	2-BLACK ONLY
1552	0.72	3-ASIAN ONLY
1198	0.56	4-NH/PI ONLY
1020	0.47	5-MULTIRACIAL
107	0.05	6-OTHER
10	0.00	96-DK
31	0.01	97-REFUSED

### RACEASIA DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD WITH ASIAN SPECIFICATION

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
196600	91.37	.M-MISSING
12609	5.86	1-WHITE ONLY
1929	0.90	2-BLACK ONLY
1041	0.48	3-ASIAN ONLY
720	0.33	4-MULTIRACIAL
2013	0.94	5-OTHER
101	0.05	96-DK
149	0.07	97-REFUSED

## RACENAAN DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD WITH AMERICAN INDIAN/ALASKAN NATIVE SPECIFICATION

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
183748	85.40	.M-MISSING
24516	11.39	1-WHITE ONLY
819	0.38	2-BLACK ONLY
2394	1.11	3-AI/AN ONLY
1298	0.60	4-MULTIRACIAL
2148	1.00	5-OTHER
117	0.05	96-DK
122	0.06	97-REFUSED

#### RELATION DERIVED. RESPONDENT'S RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD RECODED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
61	0.03	.M-MISSING
169854	78.94	1-MOTHER
36891	17.15	2-FATHER
8292	3.85	5-OTHER RELATIVE OR FRIEND
64	0.03	6-DK OR REF

### MOTHER\_EDUCR DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER

Frequency I	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8950	4.16	.M-MISSING
5521	2.57	0-8TH GRADE OR LESS
13217	6.14	1-SOME HIGH SCHOOL, NOT GRADUATED
59426	27.62	2-HIGH SCHOOL
53870	25.04	3-SOME POST HS, BUT NOT A4-YR COLL DEGREE
74178	34.48	4-4 YR DEGREE OR MORE

#### POVLEVEL DERIVED. POVERTY LEVEL OF THIS HH BASED ON DHHS GUIDELINES.

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
29067	13.51	.M-MISSING
8435	3.92	1-BELOW 50% POVERTY LEVEL(AA)
16253	7.55	2-BELOW 100% POVERTY LEVEL(A)
12884	5.99	3-BELOW 133% POVERTY LEVEL(B)
7528	3.50	4-BELOW 150% POVERTY LEVEL(C)
14886	6.92	5-BELOW 185% POVERTY LEVEL(D)
6080	2.83	6-BELOW 200% POVERTY LEVEL(E)
38279	17.79	7-BELOW 300% POVERTY LEVEL(F)
30498	14.17	8-BELOW 400% POVERTY LEVEL(G)
51252	23.82	9-AT OR ABOVE 400% POVERTY LEVEL

### POV200 I IMPUTED POVERTY LEVEL BELOW 200%

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
212595	98.81	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
402	0.19	0-NO
2165	1.01	1-YES

### MSASTATR MSA STATUS WITH 500,000 THRESHOLD

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
67317	31.29	.M-MISSING
39545	18.38	0-NOT IN AN MSA
108300	50.33	1-IN AN MSA

### OTH\_LANG DERIVED. INTERVIEW CONDUCTED IN LANGUAGE OTHER THAN ENGLISH

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
203775	94.71	0-NO
11387	5.29	1-YES

### UNINS\_YR PAST 12 MONTHS, CHILD EVER NOT INSURED. DERIVED

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent Percent	Response
46	0.02	.M-MISSING/NOT ASCERTAINED
188533	87.62	0-INSURED FOR ENTIRE YEAR
26073	12.12	1-UNINSURED AT SOME POINT DURING THE YEAR
496	0.23	6-DK
14	0.01	7-REF

### MS\_UNINS PAST 12 MONTHS, # OF MONTHS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent	Response
1802	0.84	.M-MISSING/NOT ASCERTAINED
188533	87.62	0-INSURED FOR ENTIRE YEAR
3027	1.41	1
2215	1.03	2
2264	1.05	3
1332	0.62	4
836	0.39	5
1847	0.86	6
684	0.32	7
653	0.30	8
494	0.23	9
406	0.19	10
942	0.44	11
8779	4.08	12-UNINSURED 12 MONTHS OR MORE THAN 1 YEAR OR NEVER INSURED
1295	0.60	96-DK
53	0.02	97-REF

### YS\_UNINS # OF YEARS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED

Frequency	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
206383	95.92	.M-MISSING/NOT ASCERTAINED
3393	1.58	1-UNINSURED 1 TO 2 YEARS
2429	1.13	2-UNINSURED 3 OR MORE YEARS
2957	1.37	3-NEVER INSURED

### C7Q15R01 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
2	0.00	.M-MISSING
3159	1.47	0-NO
1346	0.63	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R02 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICARE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4400	2.04	0-NO
104	0.05	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R03 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY TITLE V

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4496	2.09	0-NO
8	0.00	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R04 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4226	1.96	0-NO
278	0.13	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R05 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDIGAP

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4503	2.09	0-NO
1	0.00	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R06 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4468	2.08	0-NO
36	0.02	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R07 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY INDIAN HEALTH SVC

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4489	2.09	0-NO
15	0.01	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R08 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
2165	1.01	0-NO
2339	1.09	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R09 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE-SERVICE PLAN

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4446	2.07	0-NO
58	0.03	1-YES
75	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

### C7Q15R10 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
210573	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.00	.M-MISSING
4115	1.91	0-NO
390	0.18	1-YES
74	0.03	6-DK
7	0.00	7-REF

#### CHIPNAME FLAG. CHILD'S STATE HAS NO S-CHIP NAME OR IS SAME AS MEDICAID

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response
123376	57.34	0-SEPARATE SCHIP PROGRAM NAME
57578	26.76	1-NO NAME PROVIDED
34208	15.90	2-MEDICAID EXPANSION PROGRAM NAME

### MEDICAID CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
177257	82.38	0-NO
37905	17.62	1-YES

#### SCHIP CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
57578	26.76	L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
145362	67.56	0-NO
12222	5.68	1-YES

PRIVATE CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

51978 24.16 0-NO 163184 75.84 1-YES

MILITARY CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

207733 96.55 0-NO 7429 3.45 1-YES

TITLEV CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency Percent</u> <u>Response</u>

213083 99.03 0-NO 2079 0.97 1-YES

OTHERINS CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

208704 97.00 0-NO 6458 3.00 1-YES

UNKINS CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

214428 99.66 0-NO 734 0.34 1-YES

NATIVINS CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

214296 99.60 0-NO 866 0.40 1-YES

SINGLINS CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency Percent</u> <u>Response</u> 214507 99.70 0-NO 655 0.30 1-YES

OTHERPUB CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 215000
 99.92
 0-NO

 162
 0.08
 1-YES

UNINS CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

199359 92.66 0-CHILD IS INSURED

15803 7.34 1-CHILD IS NOT INSURED

### C12Q1 MAIN REASON CHILD HAS NO HEALTH INSURANCE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
73	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
3403	1.58	1-COSTS TOO MUCH
473	0.22	2-DON'T NEED INSURANCE/DON'T GET SICK
527	0.24	3-NO ONE IN FAMILY CURRENTLY EMPLOYED
1157	0.54	4-CAN'T GET INSURANCE THROUGH EMPLOYER
31	0.01	5-INELIGIBLE DUE TO CHILD'S HEALTH STATUS
23	0.01	6-INELIGIBLE DUE TO AGE / LEFT SCHOOL
199	0.09	7-INELIGIBLE DUE TO RULE VIOLATION
480	0.22	8-INELIGIBLE DUE TO INCREASE IN INCOME
23	0.01	9-INSURANCE ENDED AFTER PREGNANCY
99	0.05	10-USED UP AVAILABLE BENEFITS
266	0.12	11-DON'T KNOW HOW TO GET INSURANCE
890	0.41	12-OTHER
200	0.09	14-CHANGING JOBS OR INSURANCE POLICIES
353	0.16	15-DUE TO CITIZENSHIP/LACK OF SOCIAL SECURITY NUMBER
274	0.13	16-HAVE APPLIED-WAITING FOR PAPERWORK TO CLEAR/WAITING
		PERIOD TO END
264	0.12	17-JUST DON'T HAVE/HAVEN'T APPLIED/INTEND TO APPLY BUT
		HAVEN'T DONE SO
101	0.05	19-MOVED BETWEEN STATES OR REGIONS
92	0.04	20-HAVE INSURANCE BUT IT IS NOT COMPREHENSIVE
249	0.12	21-PROBLEMS WITH LAST PLAN - DIDN'T RECERTIFY PAPERWORK
		PROBLEMS, PLAN EXPIRED
49	0.02	22-APPLICATION PROCESS TOO COMPLICATED
174	0.08	23-INELIGIBLE-OTHER REASON OR REASON UNKNOWN
42	0.02	24-DON'T LIKE INSURANCE CHOICES/PLAN FEATURES OR DON'T WANT
		WELFARE/GOV'T ASSIST
96	0.04	25-OTHER PARENT'S RESPONSIBILITY/LACK OF LEGAL CUSTODY
296	0.14	96-DK
53	0.02	97-REF

### C12Q1A01 REASON - COSTS TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
76	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
8752	4.07	0-NO
693	0.32	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A02 REASON - DON'T NEED INSURANCE/DON'T GET SICK

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
76	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9294	4.32	0-NO
151	0.07	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF
4	0.00	/-NEF

### C12Q1A03 REASON - NO FAMILY MEMBER EMPLOYED

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9327	4.33	0-NO
116	0.05	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A04 REASON - CAN'T GET INSURANCE THROUGH EMPLOYER

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
77	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9051	4.21	0-NO
393	0.18	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A05 REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO CHILD'S HEALTH STATUS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9420	4.38	0-NO
23	0.01	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A06 REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO AGE/LEFT SCHOOL

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9435	4.39	0-NO
8	0.00	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A07 REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO RULE VIOLATION

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9393	4.37	0-NO
50	0.02	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A08 REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO INCREASE IN INCOME

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9267	4.31	0-NO
176	0.08	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A09 REASON - INSURANCE ENDED AFTER PREGNANCY

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9436	4.39	0-NO
7	0.00	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A10 REASON - USED UP AVAILABLE BENEFITS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9414	4.38	0-NO
29	0.01	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q1A11 REASON - DON'T KNOW HOW TO GET INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.04	.M-MISSING
95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
4.32	0-NO
0.07	1-YES
0.01	6-DK
0.00	7-REF
	0.04 95.39 0.01 4.32 0.07 0.01

### C12Q1A12 REASON - OTHER

Frequency F	Percent	Response
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9250	4.30	0-NO
193	0.09	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

#### C12Q1A13 REASON - NO OTHER REASONS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
349	0.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
78	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
2146	1.00	0-NO
7302	3.39	1-YES
8	0.00	6-DK
3	0.00	7-REF

#### C12Q1A14 REASON - CHANGING JOBS OR INSURANCE POLICIES

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215152 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
10 0.00 1-YES

#### C12Q1A15 REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO CITIZENSHIP/LACK OF SSN

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215117 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
45 0.02 1-YES

### C12Q1A16 REASON - APPLIED - WAITING FOR PAPERWORK TO CLEAR

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215121 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
41 0.02 1-YES

### C12Q1A17 REASON - JUST DON'T HAVE/HAVEN'T APPLIED/INTEND TO APPLY

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215135 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
27 0.01 1-YES

#### C12Q1A19 REASON - MOVED BETWEEN STATES OR REGIONS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency Percent</u> <u>Response</u>

215146 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

16 0.01 1-YES

#### C12Q1A20 REASON - HAVE INSURANCE BUT IT IS NOT COMPREHENSIVE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215154 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

8 0.00 1-YES

#### C12Q1A21 REASON - PROBLEMS WITH PLAN/RECERTIFICATION/PLAN EXPIRED

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215140 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

22 0.01 1-YES

### C12Q1A22 REASON - APPLICATION PROCESS TOO COMPLICATED

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215125 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

37 0.02 1-YES

### C12Q1A23 REASON - INELIGIBLE - OTHER OR UNKNOWN REASON

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215105 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

57 0.03 1-YES

### C12Q1A24 REASON - DON'T LIKE AVAILABLE INS CHOICES/PLAN FEATURES

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215149 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

13 0.01 1-YES

### C12Q1A25 REASON - OTHER PARENT'S RESPONSIBILITY

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215137 99.99 X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
25 0.01 1-YES

### C12Q2 BEFORE INT, RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		<u>Response</u>
76	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
31	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1258	0.58	0-NO
8491	3.95	1-YES
57	0.03	6-DK
3	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q2A PERCEIVED DIFF TO COMPLETE MEDICAID APPLICATION

Frequency I	Percent	Response
1318	0.61	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
77	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
33	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1878	0.87	1-VERY EASY
2260	1.05	2-SOMEWHAT EASY
1720	0.80	3-SOMEWHAT DIFFICULT
1045	0.49	4-VERY DIFFICULT
1573	0.73	6-DK
12	0.01	7-REF

### C12Q2B CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
1318	0.61	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
79	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
34	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
4286	1.99	0-NO
4044	1.88	1-YES
154	0.07	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q2C RESPONDENT EVER APPLIED FOR MEDICAID FOR CHILD

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
5362	2.49	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
79	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
34	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
3647	1.70	0-NO
726	0.34	1-YES
67	0.03	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q2D WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR MEDICAID - NUMBER

Frequency	Percent	Response
5035	2.34	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
5035	2.34	L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
81	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
35	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
857	0.40	1
713	0.33	2
565	0.26	3
395	0.18	4
374	0.17	5
378	0.18	6
215	0.10	7
180	0.08	8
121	0.06	9
166	0.08	10
54	0.03	11
215	0.10	12

SLAITS - National Survey of Children with Special Health Care Needs Insurance File, N = 215,162

Frequency P	ercent	Response
37	0.02	13
33	0.02	14
39	0.02	15
11	0.01	16
18	0.01	17
75	0.03	18
5	0.00	19
11	0.01	20
5	0.00	21
3	0.00	22
5	0.00	23
15	0.01	24
1	0.00	25
1	0.00	26
1	0.00	28
3	0.00	29
15	0.01	30
4	0.00	32
3	0.00	36
2	0.00	39
5	0.00	40
1	0.00	42
1	0.00	43
3	0.00	45
2	0.00	48
1	0.00	55
1	0.00	60
2	0.00	72
1	0.00	90
1	0.00	96
2	0.00	97
3	0.00	99
1	0.00	104
1	0.00	190
1	0.00	270
1	0.00	300
8	0.00	365
192	0.09	996-DK
18	0.01	997-REF

### C12Q2D1 WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR MEDICAID - TIME PERIOD

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
5233	2.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
106	0.05	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
35	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
148	0.07	1-DAYS
187	0.09	2-WEEKS
1513	0.70	3-MONTHS
2652	1.23	4-YEARS
33	0.02	6-DK
9	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q3 RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT STATE S-CHIP

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
1552	0.72	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
80	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
37	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
3299	1.53	0-NO
4826	2.24	1-YES
120	0.06	6-DK
2	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q3A PERCEIVED DIFF TO COMPLETE S-CHIP APPLICATION

Frequency	Percent	Response
4973	2.31	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
81	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
37	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1273	0.59	1-VERY EASY
1352	0.63	2-SOMEWHAT EASY
674	0.31	3-SOMEWHAT DIFFICULT
327	0.15	4-VERY DIFFICULT
1196	0.56	6-DK
3	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q3B CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent Percent	Response
4973	2.31	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
81	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
37	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
4066	1.89	0-NO
691	0.32	1-YES
68	0.03	6-DK

### C12Q3C RESPONDENT EVER APPLIED FOR S-CHIP FOR CHILD

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
5664	2.63	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
81	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
38	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
3247	1.51	0-NO
832	0.39	1-YES
54	0.03	6-DK

### C12Q3D WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR S-CHIP - NUMBER

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8527	3.96	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
83	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
15	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
388	0.18	1
272	0.13	2
156	0.07	3
84	0.04	4
56	0.03	5
96	0.04	6
26	0.01	7
38	0.02	8
19	0.01	9
16	0.01	10
8	0.00	11
32	0.01	12
3	0.00	13

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
5	0.00	14
4	0.00	15
3	0.00	16
3	0.00	17
23	0.01	18
1	0.00	19
3	0.00	20
2	0.00	22
4	0.00	24
4	0.00	30
2	0.00	36
1	0.00	90
1	0.00	99
2	0.00	365
32	0.01	996-DK
7	0.00	997-REF

### C12Q3D1 WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR S-CHIP - TIME PERIOD

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8538	3.97	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
89	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
15	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
72	0.03	1-DAYS
147	0.07	2-WEEKS
587	0.27	3-MONTHS
436	0.20	4-YEARS
31	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q4 WHERE FIRST HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID OR S-CHIP

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	Response
921	0.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
80	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
41	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1008	0.47	1-RADIO, TV
202	0.09	2-NEWSPAPER, MAGAZINE
259	0.12	3-FLYER, POSTER
52	0.02	4-OUTREACH WORKER
974	0.45	5-WELFARE OFFICE/CASE WORKER
211	0.10	6-WIC
2048	0.95	7-HEALTH CARE PROVIDER/CLINIC/HOSPITAL/HEALTH DEPARTMENT
497	0.23	8-CHILD'S SCHOOL
2446	1.14	9-FRIEND OR FAMILY MEMBER
305	0.14	10-OTHER
149	0.07	11-JOB
35	0.02	12-SELF/FAMILY MEMBER PREVIOUSLY IN PROGRAM
74	0.03	13-OTHER GOVERNMENT AGENCY
589	0.27	96-DK
6	0.00	97-REF
19	0.01	99-FROM CSHCN INTERVIEWER

### C12Q5 RESPONDENT THINKS CHILD MEDICAID/S-CHIP ELIGIBLE

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
919	0.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
41	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
2406	1.12	0-NO
3925	1.82	1-YES
2535	1.18	6-DK
8	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q6 WOULD ENROLL CHILD IF ELIGIBLE

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
919	0.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
950	0.44	0-NO
7329	3.41	1-YES
590	0.27	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C12Q6A MAIN REASON WOULD NOT ENROLL CHILD

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8842	4.11	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
202	0.09	1-INSURANCE NOT NEEDED
18	0.01	2-COSTS TOO MUCH
22	0.01	3-DON'T LIKE PEOPLE AT APPLICATION OFFICE
40	0.02	4-DON'T LIKE DOCTORS/PROVIDERS IN HEALTH PLAN
22	0.01	5-HEARD BAD THINGS ABOUT PROGRAM
46	0.02	6-TAKES TOO MUCH TIME TO APPLY
27	0.01	7-DON'T WANT TO MEET PROGRAM APPLICATION REQUIREMENTS
202	0.09	8-DON'T ACCEPT WELFARE/DON'T WANT TO BE IN PUBLIC PROGRAM
25	0.01	9-WORRIES ABOUT CITIZENSHIP
188	0.09	10-OTHER
27	0.01	11-APPLICATION PROCESS TOO DIFFICULT/PROBLEMATIC
93	0.04	12-EXPECT TO HAVE INSURANCE SOON
27	0.01	96-DK
11	0.01	97-REF

#### C12Q6B01 OTHER - INSURANCE NOT NEEDED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
882	0.41	0-NO
30	0.01	1-YES

#### C12Q6B02 OTHER - COSTS TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
907	0.42	0-NO
5	0.00	1-YES

### C12Q6B03 OTHER - DON'T LIKE PEOPLE AT APPLICATION OFFICE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
902	0.42	0-NO
10	0.00	1-YES

### C12Q6B04 OTHER - DON'T LIKE DOCTORS IN HEALTH PLAN

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
906	0.42	0-NO
6	0.00	1-YES

### C12Q6B05 OTHER - HEARD BAD THINGS ABOUT THE PROGRAM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
905	0.42	0-NO
7	0.00	1-YES

### C12Q6B06 OTHER - TAKES TOO MUCH TIME TO APPLY

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
895	0.42	0-NO
17	0.01	1-YES

#### C12Q6B07 OTHER - DON'T WANT TO MEET APP REQUIREMENTS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
901	0.42	0-NO
11	0.01	1-YES

### C12Q6B08 OTHER - DON'T WANT WELFARE/PUBLIC ASSISTANCE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
884	0.41	0-NO
28	0.01	1-YES

### C12Q6B09 OTHER - WORRIES ABOUT CITIZENSHIP

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
909	0.42	0-NO
3	0.00	1-YES

#### C12Q6B10 OTHER - OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
900	0.42	0-NO
12	0.01	1-YES

### C12Q6B11 OTHER - NO OTHER REASONS

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8880	4.13	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
82	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
42	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
134	0.06	0-NO
778	0.36	1-YES

### C12Q6B12 OTHER - EXPECT TO HAVE OTHER INS/BE ELIGIBLE SOON

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
215158	100.00	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
4	0.00	1-YES

## C12Q6C MAIN REASON CHILD NOT ENROLLED IN MEDICAID OR S-CHIP

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	Response
7582	3.52	.A-INTERVIEW COMPLETED PRIOR TO ADDITION OF QUESTION
1478	0.69	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
48	0.02	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
15	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
30	0.01	1-INSURANCE NOT NEEDED
30	0.01	2-COSTS TOO MUCH
7	0.00	3-DON'T LIKE PEOPLE AT APPLICATION OFFICE
56	0.03	6-TAKES TOO MUCH TIME TO APPLY
23	0.01	7-DON'T WANT TO MEET PROGRAM APPLICATION REQUIREMENTS
7	0.00	8-DON'T ACCEPT WELFARE/DON'T WANT TO BE IN PUBLIC PROGRAM
26	0.01	9-WORRIES ABOUT CITIZENSHIP
144	0.07	10-OTHER
145	0.07	11-APPLICATION IS PENDING
97	0.05	12-JUST HAVEN'T DONE IT/INTEND TO APPLY
52	0.02	13-DON'T KNOW WHERE/HOW TO APPLY/LACK OF INFORMATION
31	0.01	14-DIDN'T HAVE NECESSARY DOCUMENTS
110	0.05	15-TOLD WAS INELIGIBLE/DENIED IN THE PAST/DUE TO INCOME, ETC.
34	0.02	96-DK
1	0.00	97-REF

## C12Q7 TRIED TO ENROLL CHILD BUT NOT COMPLETED PROCESS

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
5260	2.44	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
83	0.04	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
43	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
3822	1.78	0-NO
638	0.30	1-YES
68	0.03	6-DK
2	0.00	7-REF
205246 43 3822 638 68	95.39 0.02 1.78 0.30 0.03	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE .P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW 0-NO 1-YES 6-DK

### C12Q7A IN WHICH PROGRAM TRIED TO ENROLL CHILD

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
4.25	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.04	.M-MISSING
95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
0.14	1-MEDICAID
0.12	2-SCHIP
0.02	3-BOTH MEDICAID AND SCHIP
0.01	6-DK
	4.25 0.04 95.39 0.02 0.14 0.12 0.02

### C12Q7B REASON DID NOT COMPLETE ENROLLMENT PROCESS

Frequency Percent		Response		
9152	4.25	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP		
126	0.06	.M-MISSING		
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE		
43	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW		
37	0.02	1-TOO CONFUSING OR COMPLICATED		
40	0.02	2-TOO TIME CONSUMING / FORMS TOO LONG		
8	0.00	3-LANGUAGE/COMPREHENSION/LITERACY PROBLEMS		
6	0.00	4-COULDN'T GET TO APPLICATION OFFICE WHEN OPEN		
9	0.00	5-TRANSPORTATION PROBLEMS GETTING TO OFFICE		
5	0.00	6-COULDN'T GET THROUGH ON TELEPHONE		
112	0.05	7-DIDN'T HAVE ALL THE PAPERS NEEDED TO ENROLL		
25	0.01	8-PEOPLE AT APPLICATION OFFICE NOT HELPFUL		
143	0.07	9-TOLD CHILD INELIGIBLE B/C INCOME TOO HIGH		
6	0.00	10-QUESTIONS TOO PERSONAL		
2	0.00	11-DON'T LIKE DOCS/PROVIDERS IN PLAN		
7	0.00	12-GOT INSURANCE SOME OTHER WAY		
119	0.06	13-OTHER		
17	0.01	14-NOT SURE IF CHILD WAS ELIGIBLE		
40	0.02	15-PROCESS IS ONGOING/WAITING FOR REPLY		
13	0.01	96-DK		
6	0.00	97-REF		

## C13Q1R DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	<u>Response</u>
2377	1.10	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
56	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
11	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
2493	1.16	0
578	0.27	1
935	0.43	2
722	0.34	3
461	0.21	4
574	0.27	5
210	0.10	6
193	0.09	7
110	0.05	8
32	0.01	9
315	0.15	10
568	0.26	11-11+ DAYS MISSED
80	0.04	994-DID NOT GO TO SCHOOL
46	0.02	995-HOME SCHOOLED
148	0.07	996-DK
7	0.00	997-REF

### C13Q2R CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
63	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
14	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
7306	3.40	1-YES
2378	1.11	2-THERE IS NO PLACE
57	0.03	3-THERE IS MORE THAN ONE PLACE
89	0.04	6-DK
9	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q3R KIND OF PLACE CHILD RECEIVES CARE

Type: Numeric

2475       1.15       .L-LEGITIMATE SKIP         63       0.03       .M-MISSING         205246       95.39       .N-NOT IN UNIVERSE         15       0.01       .P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW         3729       1.73       1-DOCTOR'S OFFICE         467       0.22       2-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM         312       0.15       3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT         2702       1.26       4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER         29       0.01       5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)         68       0.03       6-SOME OTHER PLACE         23       0.01       7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN         33       0.02       8-FRIEND/RELATIVE	Frequency Percent		Response
205246       95.39       .N-NOT IN UNIVERSE         15       0.01       .P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW         3729       1.73       1-DOCTOR'S OFFICE         467       0.22       2-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM         312       0.15       3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT         2702       1.26       4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER         29       0.01       5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)         68       0.03       6-SOME OTHER PLACE         23       0.01       7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	2475	1.15	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
15       0.01       .P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW         3729       1.73       1-DOCTOR'S OFFICE         467       0.22       2-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM         312       0.15       3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT         2702       1.26       4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER         29       0.01       5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)         68       0.03       6-SOME OTHER PLACE         23       0.01       7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	63	0.03	.M-MISSING
3729       1.73       1-DOCTOR'S OFFICE         467       0.22       2-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM         312       0.15       3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT         2702       1.26       4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER         29       0.01       5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)         68       0.03       6-SOME OTHER PLACE         23       0.01       7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
467 0.22 2-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM 312 0.15 3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT 2702 1.26 4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER 29 0.01 5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC) 68 0.03 6-SOME OTHER PLACE 23 0.01 7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	15	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
312 0.15 3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT 2702 1.26 4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER 29 0.01 5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC) 68 0.03 6-SOME OTHER PLACE 23 0.01 7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	3729	1.73	1-DOCTOR'S OFFICE
2702 1.26 4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER 29 0.01 5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC) 68 0.03 6-SOME OTHER PLACE 23 0.01 7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	467	0.22	2-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM
29 0.01 5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC) 68 0.03 6-SOME OTHER PLACE 23 0.01 7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	312	0.15	3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT
68 0.03 6-SOME OTHER PLACE 23 0.01 7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	2702	1.26	4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER
23 0.01 7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN	29	0.01	5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)
	68	0.03	6-SOME OTHER PLACE
33 0.02 8-FRIEND/RELATIVE	23	0.01	7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN
	33	0.02	8-FRIEND/RELATIVE

## C13Q4R REGULAR AND ROUTINE HEALTH CARE SOURCES THE SAME

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
2498	1.16	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
63	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
16	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
848	0.39	0-NO
6458	3.00	1-YES
30	0.01	6-DK
3	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q4AR PLACE WHERE CHILD RECEIVES ROUTINE CARE

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent	Response
6492	3.02	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
72	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
18	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
481	0.22	1-DOES NOT GET PREVENTIVE CARE ANYWHERE
938	0.44	2-DOCTOR'S OFFICE
79	0.04	3-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM
139	0.06	4-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT
1159	0.54	5-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER
67	0.03	6-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)
38	0.02	7-SOME OTHER PLACE
292	0.14	8-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN
8	0.00	9-FRIEND/RELATIVE
10	0.00	10-MEXICO/OTHER LOCATIONS OUT OF U.S.
110	0.05	96-DK
13	0.01	97-REF

## C13Q4BR CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
64	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
19	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
4026	1.87	0-NO
5688	2.64	1-YES
114	0.05	6-DK
5	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q4CR KIND OF PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
4145	1.93	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
64	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
19	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
2550	1.19	1-GENERAL DOCTOR
2555	1.19	2-PEDIATRICIAN
91	0.04	3-OTHER SPECIALIST
237	0.11	4-NURSE PRACTITIONER
163	0.08	5-PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT
19	0.01	6-OTHER
7	0.00	7-MOTHER/FRIEND/RELATIVE
65	0.03	96-DK
1	0.00	97-REF

### C13Q5R LAST 12 MOS, R DELAYED OR WENT WITHOUT HEALTH CARE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
65	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
22	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
7210	3.35	0-NO
2527	1.17	1-YES
76	0.04	6-DK
16	0.01	7-REF

## C13Q6\_01R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
26	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
5382	2.50	0-NO
4369	2.03	1-YES
72	0.03	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q601AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
5455	2.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
27	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
697	0.32	0-NO
3639	1.69	1-YES
31	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q61B1R ROUTINE CARE - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9126	4.24	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
27	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
272	0.13	0-NO
419	0.19	1-YES
6	0.00	6-DK

## C13Q61B2R ROUTINE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9126	4.24	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
27	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
561	0.26	0-NO
130	0.06	1-YES
6	0.00	6-DK

### C13Q61B3R ROUTINE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9126	4.24	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
27	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
671	0.31	0-NO
20	0.01	1-YES
6	0.00	6-DK

### C13Q61B4R ROUTINE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9126	4.24	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
27	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
666	0.31	0-NO
25	0.01	1-YES
6	0.00	6-DK

### C13Q61B5R ROUTINE CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Frequency	<u>/ Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9126	4.24	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
27	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
679	0.32	0-NO
12	0.01	1-YES
6	0.00	6-DK

#### C13Q61B6R ROUTINE CARE - OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9126	4.24	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
27	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
603	0.28	0-NO
88	0.04	1-YES
6	0.00	6-DK

#### C13Q61B7R ROUTINE CARE - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215090 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
72 0.03 1-YES

#### C13Q61B9R ROUTINE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215159 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
3 0.00 1-YES

### C13Q61B10R ROUTINE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215158 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
4 0.00 1-YES

### C13Q61B11R ROUTINE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215160 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
2 0.00 1-YES

#### C13Q61B12R ROUTINE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215160 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.00 1-YES

### C13Q61B15R ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency Percent</u> <u>Response</u>

215160 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.00 1-YES

#### C13Q61B16R ROUTINE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215154 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

8 0.00 1-YES

### C13Q6\_02R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED CARE FROM SPECIALTY DOCTOR

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
8371	3.89	0-NO
1405	0.65	1-YES
45	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q602AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8417	3.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
353	0.16	0-NO
1040	0.48	1-YES
12	0.01	6-DK

## C13Q62B1R SPECIALIST - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9469	4.40	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
133	0.06	0-NO
219	0.10	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

### C13Q62B2R SPECIALIST - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9469	4.40	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
288	0.13	0-NO
64	0.03	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

### C13Q62B3R SPECIALIST - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9469	4.40	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
332	0.15	0-NO
20	0.01	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

### C13Q62B4R SPECIALIST - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9469	4.40	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
343	0.16	0-NO
9	0.00	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

## C13Q62B5R SPECIALIST - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9469	4.40	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
338	0.16	0-NO
14	0.01	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

#### C13Q62B6R SPECIALIST - OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9469	4.40	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
316	0.15	0-NO
36	0.02	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

#### C13Q62B7R SPECIALIST - NO INSURANCE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
215136	99.99	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
26	0.01	1-YES

C13Q62B8R SPECIALIST - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215159 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

3 0.00 1-YES

C13Q62B9R SPECIALIST - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215158 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

4 0.00 1-YES

C13Q62B10R SPECIALIST - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215155 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

7 0.00 1-YES

C13Q62B11R SPECIALIST - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215159 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

3 0.00 1-YES

C13Q62B12R SPECIALIST - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215156 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

6 0.00 1-YES

C13Q62B16R SPECIALIST - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215155 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

7 0.00 1-YES

## C13Q6\_03R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED DENTAL CARE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
5237	2.43	0-NO
4527	2.10	1-YES
54	0.03	6-DK
4	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q603AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
5295	2.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1494	0.69	0-NO
3009	1.40	1-YES
21	0.01	6-DK
2	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q63B1R DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH

<u>Frequence</u>	<u>y Perc</u>	<u>cent</u>	<u>Response</u>
832	7	3.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
6	7	0.03	.M-MISSING
20524	6 9	5.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
2	8	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
53	5	0.25	0-NO
95	3	0.44	1-YES
	5	0.00	6-DK
	1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q63B2R DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8327	3.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1241	0.58	0-NO
247	0.11	1-YES
5	0.00	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q63B3R DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8327	3.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1440	0.67	0-NO
48	0.02	1-YES
5	0.00	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q63B4R DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

<u>Percent</u>	Response
3.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.03	.M-MISSING
95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
0.66	0-NO
0.03	1-YES
0.00	6-DK
0.00	7-REF
	3.87 0.03 95.39 0.01 0.66 0.03 0.00

### C13Q63B5R DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
8327	3.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1469	0.68	0-NO
19	0.01	1-YES
5	0.00	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q63B6R DENTAL CARE - OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8327	3.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1314	0.61	0-NO
174	0.08	1-YES
5	0.00	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

## C13Q63B7R DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
215026	99.94	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
136	0.06	1-YES

### C13Q63B9R DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
215146	99.99	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
16	0.01	1-YES

C13Q63B10R DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215140 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

22 0.01 1-YES

C13Q63B11R DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215155 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

7 0.00 1-YES

C13Q63B12R DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215152 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

10 0.00 1-YES

C13Q63B15R DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215152 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

10 0.00 1-YES

C13Q63B16R DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215150 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

12 0.01 1-YES

## C13Q6\_04R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED PRESCRIPTION MEDS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
6268	2.91	0-NO
3473	1.61	1-YES
80	0.04	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

## C13Q604AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
6349	2.95	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
223	0.10	0-NO
3249	1.51	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

#### C13Q64B1R PRESCRIPTIONS - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9599	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
55	0.03	0-NO
168	0.08	1-YES

## C13Q64B2R PRESCRIPTIONS - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9599	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
187	0.09	0-NO
36	0.02	1-YES

### C13Q64B3R PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9599	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
220	0.10	0-NO
3	0.00	1-YES

#### C13Q64B4R PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9599	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
219	0.10	0-NO
4	0.00	1-YES

### C13Q64B5R PRESCRIPTIONS - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9599	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
222	0.10	0-NO
1	0.00	1-YES

### C13Q64B6R PRESCRIPTIONS - OTHER

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9599	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
200	0.09	0-NO
23	0.01	1-YES

C13Q64B7R PRESCRIPTIONS - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215149 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

13 0.01 1-YES

C13Q64B9R PRESCRIPTIONS - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215158 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

4 0.00 1-YES

C13Q64B11R PRESCRIPTIONS - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215160 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.00 1-YES

C13Q64B12R PRESCRIPTIONS - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215161 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

C13Q64B15R PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215161 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

C13Q64B16R PRESCRIPTIONS - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215158 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

4 0.00 1-YES

### C13Q6\_05R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED PHYS/OCCUP/SPEECH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9334	4.34	0-NO
461	0.21	1-YES
26	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q605AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
9361	4.35	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
76	0.04	0-NO
378	0.18	1-YES
7	0.00	6-DK

#### C13Q65B1R THERAPY - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9746	4.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
38	0.02	0-NO
38	0.02	1-YES

#### C13Q65B2R THERAPY - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9746	4.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
64	0.03	0-NO
12	0.01	1-YES

### C13Q65B3R THERAPY - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9746	4.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
71	0.03	0-NO
5	0.00	1-YES

### C13Q65B4R THERAPY - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9746	4.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
74	0.03	0-NO
2	0.00	1-YES

## C13Q65B5R THERAPY - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9746	4.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
74	0.03	0-NO
2	0.00	1-YES

C13Q65B6R THERAPY - OTHER

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
9746	4.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
28	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
63	0.03	0-NO
13	0.01	1-YES

C13Q65B7R THERAPY - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215158 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

4 0.00 1-YES

C13Q65B9R THERAPY - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215161 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
1 0.00 1-YES

C13Q65B12R THERAPY - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
215161 100.00 X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
1 0.00 1-YES

C13Q6\_06R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9270	4.31	0-NO
513	0.24	1-YES
36	0.02	6-DK
2	0.00	7-REF

## C13Q606AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9308	4.33	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
228	0.11	0-NO
277	0.13	1-YES
8	0.00	6-DK

#### C13Q66B1R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9593	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
94	0.04	0-NO
134	0.06	1-YES

### C13Q66B2R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9593	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
196	0.09	0-NO
32	0.01	1-YES

#### C13Q66B3R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9593	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
207	0.10	0-NO
21	0.01	1-YES

### C13Q66B4R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent	<u>Response</u>
9593	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
222	0.10	0-NO
6	0.00	1-YES

## C13Q66B5R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9593	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERMEW
223	0.10	0-NO
5	0.00	1-YES

### C13Q66B6R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9593	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
201	0.09	0-NO
27	0.01	1-YES

### C13Q66B7R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
215146	99.99	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
16	0.01	1-YES

#### C13Q66B9R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215149 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

13 0.01 1-YES

### C13Q66B11R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215159 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

3 0.00 1-YES

### C13Q66B16R MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

215157 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

5 0.00 1-YES

### C13Q6\_07R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
3969	1.84	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
68	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
9	0.00	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
5772	2.68	0-NO
84	0.04	1-YES
13	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C13Q607AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9748	4.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
55	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
34	0.02	0-NO
49	0.02	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

### C13Q67B1R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9798	4.55	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
55	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
19	0.01	0-NO
15	0.01	1-YES

### C13Q67B2R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9798	4.55	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
55	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
30	0.01	0-NO
4	0.00	1-YES

## C13Q67B3R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION

Frequency	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
9798	4.55	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
55	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
34	0.02	0-NO

### C13Q67B4R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

Frequer	<u>ісу</u> Ре	rcent	<u>Response</u>
97	'98	4.55	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
	55	0.03	.M-MISSING
2052	246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
	29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
	33	0.02	0-NO
	1	0.00	1-YES

#### C13Q67B5R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9798	4.55	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
55	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
34	0.02	0-NO

### C13Q67B6R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9798	4.55	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
55	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
26	0.01	0-NO
8	0.00	1-YES

### C13Q67B11R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
215161	100.00	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
1	0.00	1-YES

#### C13Q67B16R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent Percent	Response
215160	100.00	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
2	0.00	1-YES

## C13Q6\_09R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED EYEGLASSES/VISION CARE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
7889	3.67	0-NO
1891	0.88	1-YES
39	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C13Q609AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
7929	3.69	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
372	0.17	0-NO
1516	0.70	1-YES
2	0.00	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

## C13Q6\_10R LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED HEARING AIDS OR CARE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9567	4.45	0-NO
234	0.11	1-YES
19	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q610AR CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9587	4.46	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
66	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
29	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
47	0.02	0-NO
186	0.09	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

## C13Q7R 12 MOS, # OF VISITS TO DOCTOR OR HEALTH CARE PROVIDER RECODED

Frequency Percent		Response
68	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
30	0.01	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
2578	1.20	0
1928	0.90	1
1782	0.83	2
1208	0.56	3
647	0.30	4
428	0.20	5
323	0.15	6
117	0.05	7
119	0.06	8
29	0.01	9
155	0.07	10
161	0.07	11-11 TO 15 VISITS
68	0.03	12-16 TO 20 VISITS
84	0.04	13-21+ VISITS
184	0.09	996-DK
7	0.00	997-REF

## C13Q8R LAST 12 MOS, OUT-OF-POCKET MED EXPENSES <=\$500

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
72	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
33	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1518	0.71	1-MORE THAN \$500
2206	1.03	2-\$250-\$500
3243	1.51	3-LESS THAN \$250
2498	1.16	4-NOTHING, \$0
296	0.14	6-DK
50	0.02	7-REF

## C13Q9R LAST 12 MOS, OUT-OF-POCKET MED EXPENSES >\$500

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
8293	3.85	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
33	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
69	0.03	1-MORE THAN \$5000
437	0.20	2-\$1001-\$5000
982	0.46	3-\$501-\$1000
34	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C13Q10R CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
67	0.03	.M-MISSING
205246	95.39	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
33	0.02	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
7939	3.69	0-NO
1794	0.83	1-YES
69	0.03	6-DK
14	0.01	7-REF

### WEIGHT I INTERVIEW WEIGHT

Frequency	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
215162	100.00	VALID VALUE

## **Alphabetic Listing by Variable Label**

C12Q2         BEFORE INT, RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID         20           MEDICAID         CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID         10           MILTARY         CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE         11           NATIVINS         CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE         11           OTHERPUB         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE         12           OTHERINS         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE         11           PRIVATE         CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE         11           SCHIP         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN         12           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN         12           TITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V         11           UNIKINS         CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V         11           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP.         24           C12Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER         35           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q6001AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         60           C13Q	YS_UNINS	# OF YEARS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	7
MEDICAID         CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID         10           MILITARY         CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE         11           NATIVINS         CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE         11           OTHERINS         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE         12           OTHERINS         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE         11           SCHIP         CHILD COVERED BY SECHIP         10           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN.         12           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN.         12           TITLEY         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN.         12           LOLZOZB         CHILD COVERED BY LINKHOWN TYPE INSURANCE         11           LOLZOZB         CHILD COVERED BY LINKHOWN TYPE INSURANCE         11           CI2Q2B         CHILD COVERED BY LINKHOWN TYPE INSURANCE         11           CI2Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN SCHIPP         22           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN SCHIPP         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE FOUNDER         35           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44 <td< td=""><td>C13Q7R</td><td>12 MOS, # OF VISITS TO DOCTOR OR HEALTH CARE PROVIDER RECODED</td><td> 60</td></td<>	C13Q7R	12 MOS, # OF VISITS TO DOCTOR OR HEALTH CARE PROVIDER RECODED	60
MILITARY         CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE         11           NATIVINS         CHILD COVERED BY CHILD COVERED BY CHIEF PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE         12           OTHERPIUS         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE         12           OTHERINS         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE         11           PRIVATE         CHILD COVERED BY SCHIP         11           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SCHIP         10           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN         12           TITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN         12           CI2Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         11           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN SECHIP         24           C13Q4R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         35           C13Q4R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         35           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NOHS DEFINITION         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         64           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         64 <td>C12Q2</td> <td>BEFORE INT, RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID</td> <td> 20</td>	C12Q2	BEFORE INT, RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID	20
NATIVINS CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE	MEDICAID	CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	10
OTHERPUB         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE         11           OTHERINS         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE         11           PRIVATE         CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE         11           SCHIP         CHILD COVERED BY SPICHE INSURANCE         11           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN         12           ITITLEY         CHILD COVERED BY TINKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE         11           UNKINS         CHILD COVERED BY TINKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE         11           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER         35           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS NEEGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINIS         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           C13Q4BR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DEPTAIL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q60JAR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE BEDTAIL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q60JAR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q60JAR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q60GAR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL	MILITARY	CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE	11
OTHERINS         CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE         11           PRIVATE         CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE         11           SCHIP         CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP         10           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN         12           TITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V         11           UNKINS         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C12Q3B         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER         35           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD NAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD RAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE         37           C130601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C130601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C130604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE BEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C130604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C130605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED <td>NATIVINS</td> <td>CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE</td> <td> 11</td>	NATIVINS	CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE	11
PRIVATE         CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE         11           SCHIP         CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP.         10           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN.         12           TITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN.         12           TITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V.         11           UNKINIS         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID.         21           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP.         24           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP.         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER.         35           C13Q4R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE.         33           UNINIS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION.         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DEFINITION.         12           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DEFINITION.         12           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEANTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         46           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         46           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         5	OTHERPUB	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE	12
SCHIP         CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP.         10           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN.         12           SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN.         12           TITTITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY TUKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE.         11           UNKINS         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID.         21           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP.         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER.         35           C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE.         33           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NOHS DEFINITION.         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         44           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         44           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         48           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         48           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THEARTH THE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERATH THE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THEARTH THE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEI	OTHERINS	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE	11
SINGLINS         CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN         12           TITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V.         11           UNKINS         CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE.         11           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID.         21           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP.         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER.         35           C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE.         33           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION.         12           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         44           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         44           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         46           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         46           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HE/SHE NEEDED.         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q609AR	PRIVATE	CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	11
TITLEV         CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V.         11           UNKINS         CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE.         11           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID.         21           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP.         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER.         35           C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE.         33           UNINIS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION.         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         44           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         46           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         48           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         55           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57	SCHIP	CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	10
UNKINS         CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE         11           C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C13Q4BR         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER         35           C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THEE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE BEDRITAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         46           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57<	SINGLINS	CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN	12
C12Q2B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID         21           C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER         35           C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE         37           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q610AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD SHEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61 <td>TITLEV</td> <td>CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V</td> <td> 11</td>	TITLEV	CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V	11
C12Q3B         CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP         24           C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER         35           C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE         37           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q610AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q63BAR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE	UNKINS	CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE	11
C13Q4BR         CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER         35           C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE         37           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q610AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         60           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         40           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q609AR         CH	C12Q2B	CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN MEDICAID	21
C13Q2R         CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE         33           UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL INEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE         37           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         60           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDST HAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         50           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q10R         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q63BAR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q63BAR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q63BAR	C12Q3B	CHILD EVER ENROLLED IN S-CHIP	24
UNINS         CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION         12           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE         37           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q610AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         60           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q602AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIDNT KNOW WHERE TO GO	C13Q4BR	CHILD HAS ONE PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER	35
C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE         37           C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q601AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         60           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         40           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY	C13Q2R	CHILD HAS REGULAR HEALTH CARE SOURCE	33
C13Q603AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         44           C13Q610AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         60           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q602AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         54           C13Q602AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS SHEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47 <td>UNINS</td> <td>CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION</td> <td> 12</td>	UNINS	CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION	12
C13Q610AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         60           C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q602AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         40           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS.         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY.         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - COILD REFUSED TO GO.         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH.         44           C13Q63B1B         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1G         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WOTH TO TREAT         47<	C13Q601AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	37
C13Q604AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         48           C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q602AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         40           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS.         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY.         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO.         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH.         44           C13Q63B1GR         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1GR         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46 <td>C13Q603AR</td> <td>CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED</td> <td> 44</td>	C13Q603AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE DENTAL CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	44
C13Q606AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         54           C13Q602AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         40           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED.         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED.         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS.         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY.         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO.         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH.         44           C13Q63B1BR         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE.         47           C13Q63B1G         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO.         47           C13Q63B1D         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER.         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER.         47           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE.         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE.         46 <t< td=""><td>C13Q610AR</td><td>CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED</td><td> 60</td></t<>	C13Q610AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE HEARING CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	60
C13Q602AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         40           C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B1S         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B1GR         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B1DR         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE	C13Q604AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MEDS THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	48
C13Q605AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         51           C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B15R         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B8R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATM	C13Q606AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE MENTAL HEALTH CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	54
C13Q607AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED         57           C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B15R         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC	C13Q602AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE SPECIALTY CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	40
C13Q609AR         CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED         59           C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B15R         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         <	C13Q605AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE THERAPY THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	51
C13Q10R         CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS         61           C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B15R         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q607AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE TREATMENT HE/SHE NEEDED	57
C13Q1R         DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY         33           C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B15R         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NOI INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q609AR	CHILD RECEIVED ALL THE VISION CARE THAT HE/SHE NEEDED	59
C13Q63B9R         DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO         46           C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH         44           C13Q63B15R         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q10R	CHILDS HEALTH CARE CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS	61
C13Q63B1R         DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH	C13Q1R	DAYS CHILD MISSED SCHOOL BECAUSE OF ILLNESS/INJURY	33
C13Q63B15R         DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE         47           C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO         47           C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q63B9R	DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	46
C13Q63B16R         DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	C13Q63B1R	DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH	44
C13Q63B10R         DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT         47           C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q63B15R	DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	47
C13Q63B11R         DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER         47           C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q63B16R	DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	47
C13Q63B5R         DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT         46           C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM         45           C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q63B10R	DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	47
C13Q63B2R         DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	C13Q63B11R	DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	47
C13Q63B7R         DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE         46           C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q63B5R	DENTAL CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	46
C13Q63B3R         DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION         45           C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q63B2R	DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	45
C13Q63B4R         DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES         45           C13Q63B6R         DENTAL CARE - OTHER         46           C13Q63B12R         DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING         47           HISPANIC         DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC         3           AGE         DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW         3           MOTHER_EDUCR         DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER         5	C13Q63B7R	DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE	46
C13Q63B6R DENTAL CARE - OTHER	C13Q63B3R	DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	45
C13Q63B12R DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING 47 HISPANIC DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC 3 AGE DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW 3 MOTHER_EDUCR DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER 5	C13Q63B4R	DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	45
HISPANIC DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC	C13Q63B6R	DENTAL CARE - OTHER	46
AGE DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW	C13Q63B12R	DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	47
MOTHER_EDUCR DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER	HISPANIC	DERIVED. CHILD IS HISPANIC	3
	AGE	DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW	3
	MOTHER_EDUCR	DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER	5
	SLAITS National Sเ	urvey of Children with Special Health Care Needs Codebook	62

OTH_LANG	DERIVED. INTERVIEW CONDUCTED IN LANGUAGE OTHER THAN ENGLISH	6
POVLEVEL	DERIVED. POVERTY LEVEL OF THIS HH BASED ON DHHS GUIDELINES	6
RACER	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD	4
RACE_HI	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD FOR HAWAII	4
RACENAAN	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD WITH AMERICAN INDIAN/ALASKAN NATIVE SPECIFICATION	5
RACEASIA	DERIVED. RACE OF TARGET CHILD WITH ASIAN SPECIFICATION	4
RELATION	DERIVED. RESPONDENT'S RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD RECODED	5
CHIPNAME	FLAG. CHILD'S STATE HAS NO S-CHIP NAME OR IS SAME AS MEDICAID	10
NEEDTYPE	FLAG. SPECIAL NEEDS, BASED ON FACCT SCREENER	2
STATE	GEOGRAPHICAL LOCATION FOR THIS HOUSEHOLD	1
IDNUMR	HOUSEHOLD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
POV200_I	IMPUTED POVERTY LEVEL BELOW 200%	6
C12Q7A	IN WHICH PROGRAM TRIED TO ENROLL CHILD	32
WEIGHT_I	INTERVIEW WEIGHT	61
C13Q4CR	KIND OF PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER	36
C13Q3R	KIND OF PLACE CHILD RECEIVES CARE	34
C13Q6_02R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED CARE FROM SPECIALTY DOCTOR	40
C13Q6_03R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED DENTAL CARE	44
C13Q6_09R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED EYEGLASSES/VISION CARE	59
C13Q6_10R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED HEARING AIDS OR CARE	59
C13Q6_06R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE	53
C13Q6_05R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED PHYS/OCCUP/SPEECH	51
C13Q6_04R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED PRESCRIPTION MEDS	48
C13Q6_01R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	36
C13Q6_07R	LAST 12 MOS, CHILD NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT	56
C13Q9R	LAST 12 MOS, OUT-OF-POCKET MED EXPENSES >\$500	61
C13Q5R	LAST 12 MOS, R DELAYED OR WENT WITHOUT HEALTH CARE	36
C13Q8R	LAST 12 MOS,OUT-OF-POCKET MED EXPENSES <=\$500	61
C12Q1	MAIN REASON CHILD HAS NO HEALTH INSURANCE	13
C12Q6C	MAIN REASON CHILD NOT ENROLLED IN MEDICAID OR S-CHIP	31
C12Q6A	MAIN REASON WOULD NOT ENROLL CHILD	27
C13Q66B9R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	56
C13Q66B1R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH	54
C13Q66B16R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	56
C13Q66B11R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	56
C13Q66B5R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	55
C13Q66B2R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	54
C13Q66B7R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE	55
C13Q66B3R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	54
C13Q66B4R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	55
C13Q66B6R	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - OTHER	55
MSASTATR	MSA STATUS WITH 500,000 THRESHOLD	6
C12Q6B02	OTHER - COSTS TOO MUCH	28
C12Q6B04	OTHER - DON'T LIKE DOCTORS IN HEALTH PLAN	28
C12Q6B03	OTHER - DON'T LIKE PEOPLE AT APPLICATION OFFICE	28
C12Q6B07	OTHER - DON'T WANT TO MEET APP REQUIREMENTS	29
C12Q6B08	OTHER - DON'T WANT WELFARE/PUBLIC ASSISTANCE	29

C12Q6B12	OTHER - EXPECT TO HAVE OTHER INS/BE ELIGIBLE SOON	30
C12Q6B05	OTHER - HEARD BAD THINGS ABOUT THE PROGRAM	29
C12Q6B01	OTHER - INSURANCE NOT NEEDED	28
C12Q6B11	OTHER - NO OTHER REASONS	30
C12Q6B10	OTHER - OTHER	30
C12Q6B06	OTHER - TAKES TOO MUCH TIME TO APPLY	29
C12Q6B09	OTHER - WORRIES ABOUT CITIZENSHIP	30
MS_UNINS	PAST 12 MONTHS, # OF MONTHS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	7
UNINS_YR	PAST 12 MONTHS, CHILD EVER NOT INSURED. DERIVED	7
C12Q2A	PERCEIVED DIFF TO COMPLETE MEDICAID APPLICATION	20
C12Q3A	PERCEIVED DIFF TO COMPLETE S-CHIP APPLICATION	23
C13Q4AR	PLACE WHERE CHILD RECEIVES ROUTINE CARE	35
C13Q64B9R	PRESCRIPTIONS - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	50
C13Q64B1R	PRESCRIPTIONS - COST TOO MUCH	48
C13Q64B15R	PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	50
C13Q64B16R	PRESCRIPTIONS - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	50
C13Q64B11R	PRESCRIPTIONS - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	50
C13Q64B5R	PRESCRIPTIONS - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	49
C13Q64B2R	PRESCRIPTIONS - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	48
C13Q64B7R	PRESCRIPTIONS - NO INSURANCE	50
C13Q64B3R	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	49
C13Q64B4R	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	49
C13Q64B6R	PRESCRIPTIONS - OTHER	49
C13Q64B12R	PRESCRIPTIONS - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	50
C12Q1A22	REASON - APPLICATION PROCESS TOO COMPLICATED	19
C12Q1A16	REASON - APPLIED - WAITING FOR PAPERWORK TO CLEAR	18
C12Q1A04	REASON - CAN'T GET INSURANCE THROUGH EMPLOYER	15
C12Q1A14	REASON - CHANGING JOBS OR INSURANCE POLICIES	18
C12Q1A01	REASON - COSTS TOO MUCH	13
C12Q1A11	REASON - DON'T KNOW HOW TO GET INSURANCE	17
C12Q1A24	REASON - DON'T LIKE AVAILABLE INS CHOICES/PLAN FEATURES	19
C12Q1A02	REASON - DON'T NEED INSURANCE/DON'T GET SICK	14
C12Q1A20	REASON - HAVE INSURANCE BUT IT IS NOT COMPREHENSIVE	19
C12Q1A23	REASON - INELIGIBLE - OTHER OR UNKNOWN REASON	19
C12Q1A06	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO AGE/LEFT SCHOOL	15
C12Q1A05	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO CHILD'S HEALTH STATUS	15
C12Q1A15	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO CITIZENSHIP/LACK OF SSN	18
C12Q1A08	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO INCREASE IN INCOME	16
C12Q1A07	REASON - INELIGIBLE DUE TO RULE VIOLATION	16
C12Q1A09	REASON - INSURANCE ENDED AFTER PREGNANCY	16
C12Q1A17	REASON - JUST DON'T HAVE/HAVEN'T APPLIED/INTEND TO APPLY	18
C12Q1A19	REASON - MOVED BETWEEN STATES OR REGIONS	19
C12Q1A03	REASON - NO FAMILY MEMBER EMPLOYED	14
C12Q1A13	REASON - NO OTHER REASONS	18
C12Q1A12	REASON - OTHER	17
C12Q1A25	REASON - OTHER PARENT'S RESPONSIBILITY	
C12Q1A21	REASON - PROBLEMS WITH PLAN/RECERTIFICATION/PLAN EXPIRED	19

C12Q1A10	REASON - USED UP AVAILABLE BENEFITS	17
C12Q7B	REASON DID NOT COMPLETE ENROLLMENT PROCESS	32
C13Q4R	REGULAR AND ROUTINE HEALTH CARE SOURCES THE SAME	34
C12Q2C	RESPONDENT EVER APPLIED FOR MEDICAID FOR CHILD	21
C12Q3C	RESPONDENT EVER APPLIED FOR S-CHIP FOR CHILD	24
C12Q3	RESPONDENT HAD HEARD ABOUT STATE S-CHIP	23
C12Q5	RESPONDENT THINKS CHILD MEDICAID/S-CHIP ELIGIBLE	26
C13Q61B9R	ROUTINE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	39
C13Q61B1R	ROUTINE CARE - COST TOO MUCH	37
C13Q61B15R	ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	40
C13Q61B16R	ROUTINE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	40
C13Q61B10R	ROUTINE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	39
C13Q61B11R	ROUTINE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	39
C13Q61B5R	ROUTINE CARE - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	38
C13Q61B2R	ROUTINE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	37
C13Q61B7R	ROUTINE CARE - NO INSURANCE	39
C13Q61B3R	ROUTINE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE/TR ANSPORTATION	38
C13Q61B4R	ROUTINE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	38
C13Q61B6R	ROUTINE CARE - OTHER	39
C13Q61B12R	ROUTINE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	40
SEX	SEX OF TARGET CHILD	3
C13Q62B9R	SPECIALIST - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	43
C13Q62B1R	SPECIALIST - COST TOO MUCH	41
C13Q62B8R	SPECIALIST - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	43
C13Q62B16R	SPECIALIST - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	43
C13Q62B10R	SPECIALIST - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	43
C13Q62B11R	SPECIALIST - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	43
C13Q62B5R	SPECIALIST - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	42
C13Q62B2R	SPECIALIST - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	41
C13Q62B7R	SPECIALIST - NO INSURANCE	
C13Q62B3R	SPECIALIST - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	
C13Q62B4R	SPECIALIST - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	42
C13Q62B6R	SPECIALIST - OTHER	
C13Q62B12R	SPECIALIST - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	
C13Q67B1R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COST TOO MUCH	
C13Q67B16R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	59
C13Q67B11R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	
C13Q67B5R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	58
C13Q67B2R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	
C13Q67B3R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	
C13Q67B4R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	
C13Q67B6R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - OTHER	
C13Q65B9R	THERAPY - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	
C13Q65B1R	THERAPY - COST TOO MUCH	
C13Q65B5R	THERAPY - DR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	
C13Q65B2R	THERAPY - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	
C13Q65B7R	THERAPY - NO INSURANCE	53

C13Q65B3R	THERAPY - NOT AVAILABLE/TRANSPORTATION	52
C13Q65B4R	THERAPY - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	52
C13Q65B6R	THERAPY - OTHER	53
C13Q65B12R	THERAPY - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	53
C12Q7	TRIED TO ENROLL CHILD BUT NOT COMPLETED PROCESS	31
IDNUMXR	UNIQUE CHILD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
C7Q15R07	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY INDIAN HEALTH SVC	9
C7Q15R01	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	
C7Q15R02	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICARE	8
C7Q15R05	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDIGAP	9
C7Q15R06	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY	
C7Q15R10	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY OTHER	10
C7Q15R08	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	9
C7Q15R04	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	8
C7Q15R09	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE-SERVICE PLAN	10
C7Q15R03	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY TITLE V	8
C12Q2D	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR MEDICAID - NUMBER	21
C12Q2D1	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR MEDICAID - TIME PERIOD	23
C12Q3D	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR S-CHIP - NUMBER	24
C12Q3D1	WHEN LAST APPLIED FOR S-CHIP - TIME PERIOD	25
C12Q4	WHERE FIRST HEARD ABOUT MEDICAID OR S-CHIP	26
C12Q6	WOULD ENROLL CHILD IF ELIGIBLE	27